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Approved on March 23, 2021, during the 2nd Office of Academic Affairs meeting of the 

spring semester of the 2023 academic year. 

I. Project Objective 
With the rapid development of technology, using cloud platforms for computational 

solutions to enterprise problems has become a global trend. To equip students with 

the latest knowledge in cloud services, the university has introduced the Microsoft 

Azure platform, providing cloud resource credits for course usage. This initiative 

aims to cultivate students' logical thinking, computational thinking, problem-solving 

skills, and innovative thinking capabilities. 

II. Eligibility 

Full-time faculty members of the university may apply for subsidies for up to two 

X+P/A courses per semester (courses must incorporate "Programming" or "Artificial 

Intelligence"). Course plans must include the integration of Microsoft Azure cloud 

platform resources. 

III. Application Period 

Implemented each semester according to the i-touch announcement date. Applying 

faculty members must submit the application form, signed by their department heads, 

along with the " Course Syllabus " to the Center for Learning Enhancement of 

Academic Affairs Office before the deadline. 

IV. Subsidy Amounts 

Each course is eligible for a subsidy of 10,000 Azure platform credits. For additional 

needs, a detailed explanation must be provided, and the designated contact at the 

Student Learning Development Center of the Academic Affairs Office must be 

consulted. 

V. Review Criteria 

The Student Learning Development Center of the Academic Affairs Office will 

review and approve the number of courses and Azure platform credits to be granted. 

VI. Subsidy Period 

During the offering period of the approved subsidized courses. 

VII. Subsidy Obligations 

Faculty members whose courses are subsidized must provide a report detailing the 

Azure platform packages used and the problems addressed at the end of the course. 


